
 

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія Пресв. Євхаристії  

505 Watt St. - ‘at the corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
 

Parish Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866    Email: heparish@gmail.com 
Fax: 204.668.2024    Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

 
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St. Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave. Tel: 204.661.5240 

Hall Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Perogy Hotline: 204.667.6304 

29 March 2015 29 Березня 2015 р. 

LITURGICAL SERVICES 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
     9:00 AM Ukrainian/Українська  

11:00 AM English/Англійська 

Weekdays - Будні  (see back page) 

  Confessions - Сповідь                Baptisms - Хрещення 
Prior to every Divine Liturgy                  Contact the pastor 

Weddings - Вінчання 

   Contact the pastor 9-12 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 

In the coming week… 

Stay with Mary and the 
Holy Women, or at least, 
Stay with the Apostles…! 
Today is a day of uncontainable joy! The Lord, as the prophecies 
of old foretold, enters the Holy City riding on a donkey’s colt 
(Zachariah 9:9).The crowds are unprecedented! They spread 
branches and their garments that he would enter Jerusalem as a 
King! The religious leaders are indignant and ask Jesus to do 
something about the crowd. He tells them that even if He could 
quiet the ecstatic crowd, then the lifeless stones would cry out for 
joy! However… unbelievable things will happen in the next few 
days. These same crowds will be convinced that they should not 
rejoice, but demand Jesus’ life!? He will be betrayed by one of the 
Apostles. He will be handed over to be beaten, tried, mocked and 

sentenced to death because of individuals filled with unwarranted hatred on one hand, and on the other 
- those who should take a stand, instead betray their duty and beliefs out of fear and human respect. 
Who is left? Two small groups. One group consists of Mary, a couple of women who were saved by 
Jesus, and are joined by the youngest Apostle John (John 19:25). This group dares to follow the 
Mother of God along the way, because they can’t imagine not being there for her and her Son. The 
other group is the Apostles. They run and hide. Perhaps peeking from time to time from afar, hidden 
terrified, dismayed among the crowd. The first group boldly stays with Jesus up to the heart-crushing 
end. The other group is afraid, but yet does not abandon the Lord or join the crowd. Both of these small 
groups remain loyal in their own way. Both groups dare to hold on, trust in God and hope - even if 
somewhat subconsciously - for the fulfilment of the promise of the Lord… (Luke 18:32-33). Let us stay 
the course of Passion Week with our Lord, prayerfully and physically… attending everything we can... 



 

S.E.R.V.E (Summer Endeavour in a Redemptorist Volunteer Expe-
rience) 
April 30-May 15, 2015 at The Welcome Home in Winnipeg, MB 
Experience 2 weeks that could very well change your life! Enjoy 
community life, learn about Redemptorist spirituality, volunteer in 
various inner-city organizations and relax during a weekend lake 
retreat! For more information or to request an application contact 
me at rymcssr@gmail.com or call 204-799-1060. Deadline for 
applications is March 30! (For Young Adults 18-35 years) 

MMSM Bag Up Manitoba: 

Polson School is collecting plastic bags for recycling. You can 
help us by bringing in your plastic items such as: grocery bags, 
retail bags, newspapers sleeves, produce bags, bread bags, ice 
bags, bubble wrap, case over wrap, pellet bags, salt bags, dry 
cleaning bags, re-sealable food bags (ziplocks), cereal bags, 
etc. Yyou will notice that we have  a bin at the back of the 
Church for you to drop off your Bags! Please help these kids 
achieve their goal of getting new benches for their school! For 
more info call Heather Kergen at 204.669.2990. 

Lubov Nursery School requires a director for the 2015-2016 
school year for their nursery school program located at St. 
Anne Ukrainian Catholic Church in North Kildonan.  In addi-
tion to administrative responsibilities, the Director will also 
work in the classroom directly with students.  The success-
ful candidate will be an ECE II or III with some administra-
tion experience; knowledge of the Ukrainian Language 
and the Catholic faith are considered assets.  Compensa-
tion will be based on the experience of the successful appli-
cant. 

Lubov Nursery School strives to develop Christian values, 
English language development, an introduction to Ukrainian 
language, culture, customs, and beliefs.  We welcome fami-
lies of any faith and culture. The program runs three morn-
ings and three afternoons with a maximum enrollment of 20 
children per class with two teachers in attendance. 

For more information or to provide a resume, please contact the 

nursery school at 204-669-1023 or stannelubov@mymts.net (Or 

check the website for more information at http://

stannewinnipeg.ca/explore-st-anne-ucc/st-anne-lubov-nursery-
school/.)  

Deadline for applications is Wednesday, April 29th at 

Ukrainian Park– Catholic Children’s Camp 2015 

“The Amazing Race—Ukrainian Park Camp Edition” 

July 5 -July 12, 2015 - Grades 6-9 (completed as of June 2015) 

July 12 -  July 19, 2015 -Kindergarten –Grade 6 (completed as of 
                                              June 2015) 

A Leadership/Counsellor Program will be held during the second 
week for grades 9-12 if numbers permit. 

Applications are available at: ucymb.wordpress.com/2015-ukrainian-
park-childrens-camp/and in the Parish. 

Junior and Senior Counsellor resumes and parent volunteers are 
most welcomed. Please call Joan at 204.669.3666 or 204.294.2276. 

Coming to Manitoba—Traveling Blessed Josaphata Icon! 

In August 2013, His Beatitude Patriarch 
Sviatoslav blessed a special icon of the co-
foundress of the Sister Servants of Mary 
Immaculate, Blessed Josaphata Hordashevska. 
It is a Pilgrimage Icon with an embedded relic of 
the Blessed Josaphata. This Icon was written in 
honour of the 125th Anniversary (in 2017) of 
the founding of the SSMI in Ukraine. So far, it 
has been received in Argentina, Brazil, USA and Western 
Canada. It continues to Ontario from Manitoba. In July 2015, 
the Icon will travel to Australia and New Zealand. In August it 
will continue on to Poland and the other countries where the 
SSMI live and work. 

The traveling Icon will be here in Manitoba April 26—May 24. 
The SSMI are happy and privileged to share the Spirit of 
Blessed Josaphata with all!! 

Attention all Knights - The monthly meeting has 
been moved from April 6, 2015 to Monday April 13 at 
7:00 pm in the Parish Centre Multi –purpose room. 

St. Andrew’s College will be holding a mini-college 2015 
Ukrainian Program for children ages 6-13.   

Week 1 July 20-24, 2015, Week 2 July 27-31, 2015 and August 4-
7, 2015. St. Andrews College, University of Manitoba, Fort Garry 
Campus, 29 Dysart Rd. $90.00 per week. For more info call Genia 
Bozyk at 204.474.8895 or email st_andrews@umanitoba.ca. 
Applications are also available at the back of the Church. 

St. Alphonsus School 26th Annual Gala Event - ‘A Night In 
                                             Venice’ 
The school’s main fundraiser, our annual Gala event, will be 
held on Saturday, May 2nd, 2015 at the iconic Fort Garry 
Hotel.  Join us for a formal Venice-style themed event which 
includes champagne & hors d’ouvres, a gourmet four-course 
dinner, open bar, live entertainment and more!  Tickets are 
only $125, and can be paid for in installments if 
preferred.  Many levels of sponsorship opportunities (with gala 
tickets included) are available too; a great way to advertise 
your business and support the school!  Order forms for tickets 
and/or sponsorship are available by contacting the school 
at (204) 667-6271, or from the school website 
at stalphonsusschool.ca, or from our Facebook page 
at www.facebook.com/StAlphonsusGala.  Silent auction prizes 
are being collected in the school office, and are greatly 
appreciated!  We hope to see you at Gala 26 - A Night In 
Venice! 

The 17th Annual Walk for Mary will be held on 
Sunday, May 31, 2015 at Holy Eucharist Parish. The 
theme of this year’s walk is “Walking and praying 
together for our Christian brothers and sister of the 
Archdiocese of Winnipeg on the occasion of the 
100th anniversary”. Registration 1:30 pm. Walk 
starts at 2:00 pm. For more info call Joan at 
204.669.3666 or 204.294.2276 

Attention all Parishioners. This year Holy Eucharist will 
be entering into “Doors Open” an event that is hosted by 
Heritage Winnipeg. We will be showcasing our beautiful 
Church as well as hosting many new faces during the two 
day event happening May 30 and 31, 2015!! Please watch 
the bulletin in the next few weeks for more details and 
upcoming news!! There will be several opportunities for 
everyone to get involved, tour guides, hostesses, parking 
guides... jobs for everyone. Also we are planning on 
having a “Family Zabava” Saturday May 30th with loads 
of entertainment!! So make plans now for the whole 
family!! 
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Please remember in your PRAYERS and VISIT: 
 

Ollie Kostiuk, Michael Kostiuk, Fr. Eugene Rudachek, Mary Schurko, Tena Lisowick, Alice 
Lapka, Steve Romas, Mary Ann Prociuk, Stan & Ollie Evanyshyn, Susan Chomiak, Ally Letwin 
Bethania: Metro Babiak,   Riverview: Bill Tataryn, Sharon Williamson   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk 
Maples Care Home: Julia Parabochy   
Donwood: Kay Laschuk 

 
Call Elaine Bowman of the Pastoral Visits Team at  

204.668.9630 to find out more. 
 

Call our priests anytime for a Pastoral or Sacramental visit . 

 

 

HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 
A wide range of spiritual and 
inspirational reading… Many 
beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, 
Weddings, First Holy Communion, 
Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, 
Chotky & Crosses. 

GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 
For More Information Contact Liz at 

204.334.2081 
Living Faith Booklets are now 
available at the bookstore! 

Important PARISH Contacts 
 

Father Michael  204-654-4157 

Father Edward   204-250-5210 

Parish Council Chairperson: 
   John Petryshyn 204-669-6479 

Catechism—Coordinator  
    Joan Buchel  204-334-7207 

Epistle Readers / Ushers - Call: 
 Parish Office 204-667-8866 

Altar Servers - Coordinator: 
 Spencer Katerynuk 204-338-4167 

H.E. Youth - President: 
 Damon Fawcett  204-797-0917 

U. C. Brotherhood -President: 
 Ron Aftanas  204-661-0025 

U.C. Women’s League - President: 
 Lydia Firman  204-668-1920 

Knights of Columbus - Grand Knight: 
 Ernie Shume 204-237-9394 

Seniors—President 
    Bernice Hrehirchuk 204-669-2068 

Sunday Rosary - Coordinator: 
 Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 

Bingo/Nevada—President: 
    Matthew Bakan  204-663-9621 
SEE A PROBLEM? LET US KNOW! 
Maintenance request forms are in the 

Church, Parish Centre and Parish 
Auditorium. Please fill out the form 

and leave it in the drop box. The P.M. 
committee will get on it...!   

BLUE 
Marian 

Side 
Altar 

For the late +Zenova 
Lewandosky, By Joan 
Lewandosky & Henry 

Kuzia 

RED 
Saviour 

Side 
Altar 

God’s Blessings for good 
health for Lena Pura, By 

your Family 

VIGIL LAMPS Mar 29—April 4, 2015 

     Coffee House         
 Schedule 
 TODAY!!!! 

March 29/15-Palm Sunday - H.E. Y. 
Pancake Breakfast   Please, all plan 
to attend and support the Youth of 
our Parish! 

        April 5 - EASTER SUNDAY 

April 12—UCWLC 

МНОГАЯ ЛІТА!         

THIS WEEK’S READERS: 

9:00 AM 

11:00 AM 

11:50 PM 

10:00 AM 
 

THIS WEEK’S USHERS 

9:00 AM 

11:00 am 

 

Joan Lewandosky 
Semeon Hrushovetz 

Morris Mazur 
Shirley Skochylas 

 

 

 

11:50 PM 

10:00 AM 

Curtis Shupenia 
 

Ron Aftanas 
Morris Mazur 

1. Envelopes $1855.00 

2. Open Collection $26.00 

3. Vigil Lights $75.35 

4. Easter Flowers $500.00 

5. Van Donation $75.00 

6. Funeral Donation $100.00 

  Total this week $2631.35 

Miraculous Icon 
Will be in the home of 

Joan Lewandosky.  

call  

Evelyn Tymchuk @204-667-6791. 
Please call if you would like to have 

the ICON in your home! 

Жертводавство  
“The portion of your blessings that 
you have returned to the Lord” For 

the Week of March 22, 2015 

Our deepest condolences to the Ross/
Boychuk Family on the 
passing of +Robert Ross, .   
"Vichnaya Pamyat'"  

The Parish Family 
would like to 
Congratulate  

Sebastian Jairus 
Felix Ryzner 

(Baran) 
on receiving his 
Sacraments of 

Initiation on Sunday March 22,2015!  

МНОГАЯ  ЛІТА! 

God’s Blessings for Father Eugene 
Rudachek on the occasion of his 90th 
Birthday!! Father Rudachek was the 
Parish Priest of Holy Eucharist from 

1956-1963!!! 

 All UCWLC committee members are asked 
to have their reports handed in to Lydia 
Firman at 
email lydiafirman@hotmail.com by April 
15, 2015 so they can be entered into the 
Annual Report booklet.  

mailto:lydiafirman@hotmail.com


Weekly Liturgical Service 

 

  
29 March, Sunday—Palm Sunday 
 1:00 pm — to 3:00 pm Annual UCWLC Palm 
 Sunday Tea, St. Basil’s Parish 
 1:00 pm - Ukrainian Catholic Women’s League of 
 Canada, Sts. Vladimir & Olga Branch invites you to 
 their Annual Spring Tea, which will be officially  
            opened by Lesia Szwaluk.   
 3:00 pm -  “Watching & Waiting”, Palm Sunday 
 Retreat FOR YOUTH with Metropolitan Lawrence. 
 At the Sisters’ residence Bethany Home,    
            Shevchenko Way. Potluck to follow.  
1 April, Wednesday 
 7:00 pm—UCWLC, UCBC & H.E.Y. monthly meeting, 
 Parish Centre. 
3 April, Good Friday 
 7:00 pm - The Macenko Choir will sing the 
 beautiful "Jerusalem Matins" at St. Nicholas Church.   
 All are welcome to attend and pray  together before     
 the "Holy Shroud" - "Плащениця". 
 4:00 pm - Annual “Plaschanytsia Hop organized by 
 the UCY. They will be visiting six Parishes 
 throughout our city. For those needing a ride please 
 email Tamara at youth@archeparchy.ca 
6 April, Monday 
 7:00 pm - Knight’s of Columbus meeting, Parish 
 Centre Multi-purpose room. 
18 April, Saturday 
 Youth Winter games Wind-Up, St. Nicholas Parish.  
22 April, Wednesday 
 Caritas Fund Raising Dinner. This year honoring all 
 “consecrated women religious” in Manitoba. Tickets 
 are $95.00 each. Available by calling: 204.233.4268. 
30 April, Thursday 
 7:00 pm— “Step into Spring”, St. Anne’s will be 
 hosting a fashion show. Tickets are $24 each and 
 can be purchased at the St. Anne Parish office. 
2 May, Saturday 
 St Alphonsus School Fundraiser — “A Night in 
 Venice” For more info and tickets please call the 
 school at 204.667.6271.  
14 May, Thursday 
 Friends of St. Joseph will be hosting a Bud & Spud at 
 TYC, Canad Inn Polo Park .Tickets $20 each please 
 call  204.697.8031 ext 236 for more details. 
            
 11:30 pm—Life’s Vision—March for life. Will meet  
 at the Manitoba Legislature steps. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Порядок Богослужінь 

 

For All Parishioners

9:00 am Divine Liturgy  
5:30 pm Liturgy of the Presanctified Gifts

9:00 am Divine Liturgy 
 

 

  

The installation of the new council will be 
held today, Sunday, March 29 at 10:45 just 

before the 11 am Divine Liturgy!!  

Blessing of Easter Foods April 4, Holy 
Saturday 

2:00 pm , 3:00 pm & 4:00 pm 

Parish Centre! 

Parish Easter Dinner will be held on April 12, 2015 

following the 10:30 am Divine Liturgy !! In the 

Parish Centre. 


